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Oxnard Man Charged with Workers’ Compensation Insurance Fraud 
 

VENTURA, Calif. – District Attorney Erik Nasarenko announced today that Gonzalo Robles Zurita 

(DOB 10/10/88), of Oxnard, has been charged with felony workers’ compensation insurance fraud 

for allegedly claiming that an arm injury he received in 2022 occurred at his place of employment. 

He is also charged with one felony count of attempted perjury under oath for statements made 

during a sworn deposition regarding the arm injury. Zurita made his first court appearance on 

September 11, 2025, where he pled not guilty to all charges. 

Zurita’s claim in 2022 that he was injured on the job resulted in the opening of a State of California 

worker’s compensation claim, which entitled him to compensation, medical treatment, and other 

worker’s rights. The State Compensation Insurance Fund paid over $20,000 based on Zurita’s 

allegedly fraudulent claim that his injury was workplace related. The State Compensation 

Insurance Fund assigned their Special Investigation Unit to conduct a criminal investigation 

regarding the date, time, and location where the arm injury occurred. The investigation revealed 

that Zurita allegedly made false or fraudulent statements and representations for the purpose of 

obtaining compensation.  

Senior Deputy District Attorney Joann Roth, a member of the Ventura County District Attorney’s 

Office Special Prosecutions Workers’ Compensation Fraud Unit, is prosecuting the case. 

Zurita is scheduled for an early disposition conference on September 22, 2025, at 1:30 p.m. in 

courtroom 12 and a preliminary hearing was scheduled for September 24, 2025, at 8:15 a.m. in 

courtroom 14. Zurita was released from custody on his own recognizance and faces a maximum of 

three years, six months in jail. 

The California Department of Insurance (CDI) estimates that workers’ compensation fraud costs  

$1 billion to $3 billion annually. This fraud increases the premiums that employers pay to obtain 

insurance, affecting legitimate businesses and all consumers in California through increased prices 
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for goods and services. Should you become aware of a worker falsely claiming to be injured on the 

job or know of a business operating without workers’ compensation insurance, contact the Ventura 

County District Attorney Workers’ Compensation Insurance Fraud Unit at (805) 662-1750. 

 

Case: 2025023168 
Defendant Information: 
Gonzalo Robles Zurita (DOB 10/10/88) 
Oxnard 
 

Charges: 
• Insurance Code 1871.4(a)(1) – Insurance fraud 
• PC 664/118 – Attempted Perjury 


